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Sent via email to chris@wrslegal.net 

 

Dear Attorney Smith: 

 

 The Wisconsin Department of Justice (DOJ) Office of Open Government (OOG) is in 

receipt of your August 7, 2018 correspondence, which was in response to our July 11, 2018 

letter to Representative Peter Barca. In your August 7, 2018 letter, you stated that our 

July 11, 2018 letter “is in need of correction,” and you cite various provisions in Wis. Stat. 

§ 66.1333. You also noted that, “in light of this context,” you “respectfully disagree with [our] 

conclusion [in the July 11, 2018 letter],” and asked to “revise [our] prior conclusions and 

advise the Village [of Mount Pleasant] accordingly.” 

 

 As you are aware, our July 11, 2018 letter to Representative Barca was written based 

on the facts presented and under the presumption that all the facts he asserted therein were 

true. The OOG did not conduct an independent review or investigation to determine whether 

those facts were true. Obviously, if the facts were different than those alleged in 

Representative Barca’s letter to us, our conclusions concerning the legality of the meeting 

notice could be impacted. The OOG does not have the resources to sort out disagreements 

between the parties, but we hope that the general discussion in our July 11, 2018 letter 

related to the open meetings law was helpful. 

 

 You also state that our letter “is being cited as ‘proof’ by some persons in the 

community, that the Village of Mount Pleasant violated Wisconsin’s Open Meetings Law.” 

The letter does not constitute such “proof” and should not be used in that manner. The 

purpose of the letter was simply to provide a general overview of the law, and the possible 

legal outcomes under the Open Meeting Law, assuming all facts in Representative Barca’s 

letter to be true. 
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 I understand from your communications to DOJ that your legal theory is based upon 

Wis. Stat. § 66.1333, which contains various statutory processes regarding public comment 

periods. I also understand from those communications that the Village’s desire to remove a 

topic from the public comment period was an effort “so as to not re-open the public 

hearing/submission process.” The OOG is only authorized to provide assistance to the public 

regarding matters pertaining to the Wisconsin Open Meetings Law, Wis. Stat. §§ 19.81 to 

19.98, and the Wisconsin Public Records Law, Wis. Stat. §§ 19.31 to 19.39. Other statutes, 

such as Wis. Stat. § 66.1333, fall outside of this scope. It may very well be true that Wis. Stat. 

§ 66.1333 impacts public comment periods. However, in the July 11, 2018 letter, we were not 

opining on any interaction between the Wisconsin Open Meetings Law and Wis. Stat. 

§ 66.1333. 

 

DOJ appreciates your concern. We are dedicated to the work necessary to preserve 

Wisconsin’s proud tradition of open government. Thank you for your correspondence.  

 

 The information provided in this letter does not constitute an informal or formal 

opinion of the Attorney General pursuant to Wis. Stat. § 165.015(1). 

 

      Sincerely, 

 

 

 

      Sarah K. Larson  

      Assistant Attorney General 

      Office of Open Government 
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//s// Sarah K. Larson
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